December 24, 1996

i i ncis:
Docket File 0GC
PUBLIC JCaldwell, RIII
PD3-3 r/f GMarcus
ACRS JRoe

Mr. Lee Liu

Chairman of the Board, President,
and Chief Executive Officer

1ES Utilities Inc.

200 First Street, SE

Cedar Rapids, IA 52406-0351

SUBJECT: DUANE ARNOLD ENERGY CENTER - WITHDRAWAL OF AN AMENDMENT REQUEST
(TAC NO. M94584)

Dear Mr. Liu:

By letter dated January 30, 1996, you applied for an amendment to the Duane
Arnold Energy Center Operating License No. 50-331. The proposed change would
have modified the facility technical specifications pertaining to certain
control rod scram insertion time testing limits. Subs2quently, by letter
dated February 26, 1996, you withdrew the amendment request.

The Commission has filed the enclosed Notice of Withdrawal of Application for
Amendment to Facility Operating License with the Office of the Federal
Register for publication.

Sincerely,

Original signed by:

Glenn B. Kelly, Sr. Project Manager
Project Directorate 111-3

Division of Reactor Projects I1I/IV
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

Docket No. 50-331
Enclosure: MNotice of Withdrawal
cc w/encl: See next page

DOCUMENT NAME :G: \DUANEARN\DUA94584 .WIL

To receive a copy of this document, indicate in the box: "C” = Copy without enclo.ures "E" = Copy with enclosures
"N = No copy

OFFICE |PD33:LA PD33:PM i
NAME DFoster-Curseen |GKellyXs v -
DATE 12/)1/96 12/7,/96 1 96 —~— {m

Y

310034

IR SR NRE FILE CENTER COPY




December 24, 1996

Distributi rencls:
Docket File 0GC

PUBLIC JCaldwell, RIII
PD3-3 r/f GMarcus
ACRS JRoe

Mr. Lee Liu

Chairman of the Board, President,
and Chief Executive Officer

TES Utilities Inc.

200 First Street, SE

Cedar Rapids, IA 52406-0351

SUBJECT: DUANE ARNOLD ENERGY CENTER - WITHDRAWAL OF AN AMENDMENT REQUEST
(TAC NO. M94584)

Dear Mr. Liu:

By letter dated January 30, 1996, you applied for an amendment to the Duane
Arnold Energy Center Operating License No. 50-331. The proposed change would
have modified the facility technical specifications pertaining to certain
control rod scram insertion time testing limits. Subsequently, by letter
dated February 26, 1996, you withdrew the amendment request.

The Commission has filed the enclosed Notice of Withdrawal of Application for
Amendment to Facility Operating License with the Office of the Federal
Register for publication.

Sincerely,

Original signed by:

Glenn B. Kelly, Sr. Project Manager
Project Directorate I11-3

Division of Reactor Projects III/IV
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
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Mr. Lee Liu
IES Utilities Inc.

cc:

Jack Newman, Esquire
Kathleen H. Shea, Esquire
Morgan, Lewis, & Bockius
1800 M Street, NW.
Washinglon, DC 20036-5869

Chairman, Linn County
Board of Supervisors
Cedar Rapids, lowa 52406

IES Utilities Inc.

ATTN: Gary Van Middlesworth
Plant Superintendent, Nuclear
3277 DAEC Road

Palo, Towa 52324

Mr. John F. Franz, Jr.
Vice President, Nuclear
Duane Arnold Energy Center
3277 DAEC Road

Palo, Towa 52324

Mr. Ken Peveler

Manager, Nuclear Licensing
Duane Arnold Energy Center
3277 DAEC Road

Palo, lowa 52324

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Resident Inspector’s Office

Rural Route #1

Palo, Iowa 52324

Regional Administrator, RIII

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
801 Warrenville Road

Lisle, I1l1inois 60532-453]

Ms. Parween Baig

Utilities Division

Iowa Department of Commerce
Lucas Office Building, 5th floor
Des Moines, lowa 50319

Duane Arnold Energy Center




